
Seaside Airport Advisory Committee
Minutes of Meeting

March 27, 2012

Meeting called to order by Committee Chair Randall Henderson at 18:04hrs at Seaside City Hall.

Members present:  Roy Bennett, Randall Henderson, Wally Hamer, Tracy McDonald, Councilwoman Diane
Widdop, Councilman Don Johnson and Steve Phillips.

Members Absent:  Neal Wallace and Bruce Francis

Guests Present:  Jack Bland and John Overholser.

Review of Minutes:  Motion by Don Johnson and a second by Steve Phillips to approve the January 24,
2012 minutes. Motion Passed.

Items of safety & security:  Bayview Transit Mix has moved the catwalk back onto City property next to
West apron fence. Could be an issue with Homeland Security.

Airport Future Development:  None

Infrastructure / Improvements:
Avigation easements still underway, some issues due to land owner transfers. Land owners still need to sign
easement documents.

2012 drainage phase II on hold due to lack of matching funds from Connect Oregon. Jack Bland reports that
Jack Cridder spoke to Neal Wallace about there may still be a possibility of getting some Connect Oregon
funds or maybe from another source. Neal Wallace not at meeting to comment.

Commercial Operations:  Word has it that Jim’s Bi-Plane Rides is planning to return this summer.

Committee Member Reports:  Black loaner car is marginal and maybe INOP.

For the Good of the Order:  John Overholser from the Port of Astoria reports that Camp Rilea will be flying
drones over the Camp as part of their training. Drone flights will be limited to 400’ altitude, no night operations and to
overflights to be kept with the Camp boundaries. Camp Rilea must assure that the see and be seen concept is main-
tained and must follow VFR. Radio monitoring on Astoria’s frequency of 122.8 will be maintained during flights. John
Overholser recommended to Camp Rilea that they also monitor Seaside’s frequency of 122.9. Notams will be issued/
posted advising of such operations at Camp Rilea.
   Camp Rilea to build 14 windmills at a height of  206’each to generate electricity for the self-sufficiency of the Camp.
   Fuel truck from the Port still on the table and available.

Next Meeting:  Every other month schedule - NEXT MEETING Tuesday, May 22, 2012, Seaside City
Hall, 6pm. If additional meetings need to be held they will remain the 4th Tuesday of each month.

Meeting adjourned 18:39hrs.

Minutes by Roy Bennett,
Vice-Chair/Secretary


